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Scott M. Jalbert, Unit Chief 

 
December 4, 2019 
 
 
TO:                       LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
FROM:                 George Huang, Battalion Chief 
 
SUBJECT:           Agenda Item 5E – 12/12/2019 Board Meeting 
                             Approve Purchase of Zoll Heart Monitor 
 
DESCRIPTION: 
This Staff Note requests permission to purchase new equipment for Station 15 – South Bay Paramedics 
including one Zoll X Series Manual Monitor/Display and supporting equipment.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the Board adopt the following motion/resolution: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
Station 15 – South Bay is required to have a total of three heart monitor/defibrillators for use by its 
paramedics (2 front-line and one backup). Staff has made purchases over the years to meet this 
requirement.  Zoll Monitors are the industry standard in San Luis Obispo County, and therefore the only 
vendor used by paramedic providers in SLO County.  
 
The LOCSD-owned 2011 E Series Zoll Monitor is past its warranty and lacking technology that has become 
the standard of care in San Luis Obispo County, such as side-stream capnography, 12-lead telemetry, 
compatibility with electronic patient care reporting and more. Staff has received a bid from Zoll for the 
purchase of a Zoll X-Series ECG Monitor/Defibrillator to replace the obsolete E-Series. The bid received by 
CAL FIRE Staff for the new monitor utilized the bulk discount pricing granted to CAL FIRE.  Our savings is 
approximately $7,200; total price is $36,663.15.   
  
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
Staff has designated the necessary funds for this purchase in Line Item 7238-Paramedic & EMT Small 
Tools, not to exceed $36,663.15.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
By George Huang, North Coast Battalion Chief 
CAL FIRE / San Luis Obispo County Fire Department 
 
 
Encl:  Zoll Medical Corporation Price Quote (4 pages) 

Motion:        I Move to Direct Staff to Purchase One Zoll X Series Manual 
Monitor/Display with Supporting Equipment from the FY 2019/2020 Fund 301 
Budget.  
 










